
THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE EXETER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONDAY, MAY 6th, 2024, AT 7:00 PM 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

 The Exeter Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, May 6th, 2024, at 7:00 PM in the Township Municipal Building. Present were 

Supervisors Pendolphia, Felker, Kreseski, Fetch, and Chairperson Redmond along with 

Attorney Molino and the secretary. 

 Motion by Redmond, seconded by Pendolphia to make a change to the meeting minutes 

with all voting in favor.  

 Motion by Pendolphia, seconded by Felker to accept the reading of the Treasurer’s 

Report. Vote – All yes.  

 There were no comments from the floor on Agenda items. 

 The monthly bills were reviewed by the Supervisors prior to the start of the meeting. 

Motion by Fetch, seconded by Kreseski with all voting in favor to approve and pay the bills. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 Motion to allocate $110,000 from the American Rescue Plan Funds toward infrastructure 

funds in the Township. Motion by Fetch, seconded by Pendolphia. Vote – all yes.  

   

NEW BUSINESS 

 Motion by Fetch, seconded by Pendolphia to terminate Gilbert Dominick’s employment 

effective April 24, 2024, with all voting in favor.  

 Motion for Harding and Mt Zion Fire Departments to use the Municipal Building to hold a 

benefit for Kim Vittetoe on June 8th, 2024, from 1 pm to 5 pm. Motion by Pendolphia, seconded 

by Felker. Vote – All yes.  

 Supervisor Fetch informed residents the bridge on Miller Rd has been closed by Luzerne 

County. Luzerne County has engineer’s working on a plan for the bridge and will update Exeter 

Township along the process.   

REPORTS 

 Chief Turner was present to provide a police report and advised there were 36 police 

calls for Exeter Township in the month of April. 

Mt Zion Fire Company reported 26 calls. 

 Harding Fire Company reported 8 calls.   



 Harding/Mt Zion Ambulance reported 1 call. 

 There were 3 building permits for the month of April. 

  

RESIDENT QUESTIONS/COMMENTS 

 Lawrence Stahl – 1537 SR 92 – Suggested a sign be placed on 92 to slow drivers  

Art Becker – Schooley Ave – Thanked supervisor Pendolphia for his time and 

equipment provided at the Cherry Blossum Parade 

Joe Jones – Sunset Dr – Recommended the International Code of Maintenance 

Ordinance for a neighboring property’s tires and garbage on the property   

Linda Stahl – 1537 SR 92 – Complained of neighbor’s trash and requested an update 

on the citation issued. 

Gene Vittetoe – Terrace Ave – Thanked supervisors for providing the Municipal 

Building to use for Kim Vittatoe’s upcoming benefit.  

  With there being no further business motion to adjourn at 7:25 PM by Fetch, seconded 

by Felker. 

 

Paige Evans 

Secretary Treasurer 

  

 


